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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2019-024
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: January 8, 2019
Committee(s) of Reference: F, NCSPHS 
Date of Analysis: January 7, 2019
Type of Action: Appropriation regarding Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department; approval and authorization on Memorandum of Agreement
Bill Summary: This bill appropriates $15,000.00 grant from the Northeast Florida Healthcare Coalition (NEFLHCC) to fund the purchase for the Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department’s rescue units of an Aeroclave Decontamination Unit, as initiated by B.T. 19-036; approves and authorizes the Mayor, or his designee, and the Corporation Secretary to execute and deliver the Memorandum of Agreement between Northeast Florida Regional Council and Jacksonville Fire Rescue Department; and provides oversight by the Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department.
Background Information: The Aeroclave Decontamination Unit is a state of the art decontamination system that uses a dry mist to provide effective disinfection of all surfaces and is 90% more effective than traditional manual cleaning techniques and products. The equipment offers mobile sterilization to the rescue units. The grant funds must be expended by June 1, 2019, and are available through reimbursements only.
With concerns over MRSA, Ebola, HIV, Hepatitis, VIERS, and a variety of other bacteria and viruses, having the capability to increase efficiency and timeliness in disinfecting rescue units and fire stations is crucial. The Aeroclave allows rescue units to return to service for quicker response and continuity of the healthcare delivery system. A rescue’s availability will be essential during times of disease outbreaks and pandemics when the transportation assets will be in high demand. The safety of future patients and medical crews is essential. Removing the chance for exposure to illness from inadequately cleaned surfaces helps maintain the availability of the EMS workforce during times of high demand.

Policy Impact Area: JFRD, EMS safety, decontamination system
Fiscal Impact: The appropriation of $15,000.00 grant to the Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department, as initiated by B.T. 19-036.
Analyst: Mitchell
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